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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
September 1, 2021
The Country Club @ Muirfield

Present:  D. Lee, P. Smith, G. Rozich, F. Willson, P. Fingerhut C. Baldridge, E. Belfrage, J. Ruiz
, 
Absent:  C. Rose, M. O’Malley
Staff:  S. Dring
Board Action Items:

· Gerrilyn made a motion to approve the August 2021 Meeting Minutes. Dr. Lee seconded. All approved.
Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Approval of March Meeting Minutes – Dr. Lee welcomed the group to the September Executive Committee Meeting at the Country Club @ Muirfield. Gerrilyn made a motion to approve the August 2021 Meeting Minutes. David seconded. All approved.
II.  Financials


a. Bed Tax Revenue – The July Bed Tax (June bed nights) was $97,898.56 compared to $27,426 in 2020 which is an increase of 71.9 percent. The City of Dublin allocated gap funding for the latter six months of the year. The final bed tax allocation from the City of Dublin will total $116,000.
b. Balance Sheet – Staff provided the financials earlier in the week and the committee reviewed and discussed. The current total in the checking and saving accounts through August is $437,591.40. Account receivables total $10,300. It is policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $203,793.66. Visit Dublin received a CARES Act Loan for $80,300 as well as a SBA PPP loan for $90,032. The organization is working with Middlefield Bank to request that the PPP Loan be forgiven.
c. Profit & Loss – Through August, total expenses fiscal year-to-date stand at 33.9 percent and the total incomes year-to-date stand at 21.4 percent.

III.  Committee Discussion Items

a. 2022 City Support – Scott noted he has a meeting with Dublin City Manager Dana McDaniel and Finance Director Matt Stiffler in a few weeks. Dublin City Council has been extremely supportive during the pandemic with financial support for the Hospitality Industry Restart Plan ($300,000) and sales and marketing support for the calendar year of 2021 ($289,000). Based on feedback from our hotels last week, there will only be a projected 5-10 percent increase in bed tax revenues in 2022 over 2021. Scott anticipates that without any additional support that there will not be any campaigns or marketing efforts to the City’s regional markets – Pittsburgh, Detroit, Indianapolis, Charleston/Huntington, etc. He would also anticipate that media relations efforts to secure regional and national media would be eliminated – Visit Dublin currently uses a Public Relations firm to secure these results. Scott noted that he will have results from the regional campaign and ROI in the next few weeks in preparation for the City meeting.
b. Future Funding Model – The committee discussed Visit Dublin’s funding model being so tied to bed tax revenue, which last year represented 91 percent of the total budget. Scott noted that the organization’s results have been directly tied to restaurants and small businesses in Dublin during the pandemic (DORA, local campaigns, marketing, trails, etc.) and that very little of that positive effort and supported the bottom line. The partnership program has grown, but most memberships are at the $300 level unless leads are provided, which is a $1,000 partnership. The 2021 Partnership Program raised $35,000. The committee will discuss at the next meeting.
c. City Council Races – There will be one open Dublin City Council position this November with Greg Peterson not running for re-election. The two Dublin City Council Candidates running for election are Amy Kramb and Ajmeri Hoque. Scott will be meeting with each candidate individually next week with the goal of educating them on what Visit Dublin does and its impact on the community without getting too much into the weeds. Scott shared a one-page fact sheet on the organization that will be used as a guide. 
d. 2022 Board of Directors – The committee reviewed the Board Slated noting that there are nine members whose term will be expiring at the end of the year – most of which are eligible for another term. Scott noted that Bob Hoying would like to appoint their VP of Marketing (Jessica Rexner) to replace him on the Board next year. 
IV.  President & CEO Report

a. Staffing – Missy Burkett has accepted the position to replace Katie Rich and she will start next Tuesday. Katie has been kind enough to help her with orientation in the next few weeks. The Board’s Compensation Committee is working on a longevity proposal for Sara Blatnik as well.
b. Buckeye Bookkeeping – Staff has retained Buckeye Bookkeeping to handle a majority of its financial needs in the future. They will be coming in next week for an onboarding session with Katie and Scott. The specific duties are yet to be determined but staff will push as much as it can to them. Scott was also notified that the State’s Audit will occur this fall.
c. Hotel Meetings – Staff visited in person each of Dublin’s 19 hotels last week. We met with leadership teams of each hotel with the goal to better understand their future strategies, objectives, budget, etc. as we begin to work on our 2022 Sales and Marketing Plan and Budget. Below are a few general takeaways from our meetings:
· There have been substantial cancellations over the past few weeks due to COVID. Most of the cancellations have been in the short-term, but we did hear of a few cancellations into 2022 as well.

· It’s too early and there are too many unknowns to make 2022 budget projections just yet, but most believed they would budget up to a 5 percent increase in 2022 over 2021. All agreed that we are nowhere near getting to 2019 levels.

· All agree that 4Q 2021 will be ugly.

· The lack of staffing continues to be a challenge for everyone.

· Corporate travel in Dublin continues to be at a standstill and most are hoping it will start to rebound in Q1 2022.

· Leisure/sports/wedding/social travel was incredibly strong this summer and continues to be a focus for many properties for the remainder of the year. The booking window was extremely small.

· Sports travel continues the trend of teams booking outside of the block, searching for the best rates.

· There seems to be minimal concerns about COVID safety from guests, except for a few isolated cases.

· The Doubletree (formerly the Crowne Plaza) is the only new addition in the market – scheduled to open later this year.

A few action items for our staff based on feedback – we plan to bring back the Dublin Bus Tour next Spring that educates hotel front-line workers and others on the Dublin Tourism Product. We will also investigate providing a tear-off map for front desks and concierges as we did several years ago to encourage guests to stay in Dublin.

d. Board Social (September 21) – The Baldridges have been gracious to host the Board Social on September 21. There has been great interest in attending thus far.
V.  Other
· Executive Committee Meeting – Wednesday, October 6, 4 p.m., TCC

· Board of Trustees Meeting – Monday, October 11, Noon, Dublin Library
